What Sort of Bishops?

The 2005 Conference initiated a consultation in the Church on the report it had debated, ‘What Sort of Bishops?’  Responses were invited by 31 October 2006.

The Council must now agree the terms of reference of the group who will review the responses received, and appoint the group.  On both counts, the Council is in this instance acting in partnership with the Faith and Order Committee.  

Towards the Terms of Reference

1. The 2005 Conference indicated that it wished the Conference of 2007 to debate the report again in the light of the outcomes of the consultation.

2.  With the support of the Strategy & Resources Committee, in reviewing the workload both of the Council in 2006/7 and of the Conference in 2007, the proposal now comes to the Council that the Council discover as early as possible (i.e. at its January meeting) what sort of debate must be prepared for at Conference in the time available.

3. The suggestion is therefore made that the group to be appointed, as in the section below, be asked in the first instance to do the following:

i) to log the responses received according to a plan of their devising, as suggested by who has responded to the consultation and in what form;

ii) to determine if there are clear indications in the responses received;

iii) to evaluate the significance of what has been received;

iv) to report briefly to the January Methodist Council and to the January Faith & Order Committee Executive their judgement as to what now needs to be done and over what timescale to enable the Conference to reach a mind on the questions it has itself posed, with a view to a final decision about procedure being reached at the March meetings of the respective bodies.

The group to be appointed to fulfil this task

The Council is asked to appoint 4 representatives, to work with 4 appointed by the Faith and Order Committee, as follows:

From the Methodist Council:

The Revd Barbara Bircumshaw (chair)


Chair of the North Wales District

The Revd Peter Cornick


Superintendent Minister in the Southampton District

Beverley Jones

Council rep from the N Lancs District; formerly elected Borough Councillor and Circuit Steward 

Barry Wilford

Council rep from the Northampton District; wide experience as office-holder at church, circuit and district levels 
From the Faith and Order Committee

Deacon Sue Culver

The Revd Ruth Gee

The Revd Peter Hatton

Clive Marsh

NOTE

At the 2005 Conference, the report ‘What Sort of Bishops?’ was debated in the light of a foundational document, The Nature of Oversight.  The Conference ‘received’ this latter report and encouraged reflection on it in the Church, with a view to it returning to the Conference in the light of consultation and development, to be adopted by the Conference.  At the time it seemed natural to suppose that the next edition of The Nature of Oversight would come to the 2007 Conference.

There are good reasons for delaying this project to a later Conference:

The workload in 2006/7 is exceptionally heavy;

The Conference in 2007 will be asked to review the senior leadership roles in the Church, and the outcomes of this may affect the revision of the report;

The results of the consultation on ‘What Sort of Bishops? should inform the revision of The Nature of Oversight.

Does the Council endorse a delay in the revision of The Nature of Oversight until a later Conference?

Resolutions

1. The Council approves the recommendations and timetable in the paper

2. The Council appoints its 4 representatives to join the group to review the responses received.

3. The Council agrees to advise the Conference on the proposed delay in bringing back to the Conference a revised form The Nature of Oversight.
DGD/16.10.06

